
From: Thomas Cross   
Sent: 04 June 2025 20:00 
To: Section 62A Applications Non Major <section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Cc:  
Subject: S62A/2025/0101 - 7 Belvedere Road BS6 7J 

 
Dear Planning Inspectorate, 

 

I am writing to object to the proposed extension of the care home at 7 

Belvedere Road, Bristol (Application S62A/2025/0101). 

 

This proposal would increase care home capacity by 30%, placing further 

pressure on an already congested residential street. Parking is consistently 

difficult, with staff and visitors frequently occupying spaces, and blocking 

driveways during shift changes and deliveries. I have personally 

experienced regular issues parking near my home and have had to park 

several streets away, even during off-peak times. 

 

Noise and disruption are already considerable – including late-night 

disturbances from residents and frequent ambulance visits. Increasing 

capacity will only make this worse. The current infrastructure cannot 

support more traffic, emergency vehicles, or refuse services. 

 

I also request that, should the application be approved, a public hearing be 

held so that local residents may present our concerns directly. 

 

Please give full consideration to the impact this development will have on 

the wellbeing of residents and the character of our street. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Thomas Cross 

 

 




